
Assessors	Meeting,	June	22nd.		
Present:	Tara	Hire,	James	McDaniel	Mott	Feibusch,	Pamela	Rollinger,	Kathie	Ianicelli,	Angela	
Ianicelli,	Richard	Farrell,	Danik	Farrell,	Travis	Dow,	Billy	Boynton,	Bob	Smith,	Penny	Smith,	Matt	
Weber.	
	
Meeting	called	to	order	5:35	
	
Point	of	the	meeting	is	to	address	a	letter	that	was	received	by	the	town	from	the	Department	
of	Energy	asking	for	our	cooperation	on	the	NEPA	process	for	the	National	Historic	Preservation	
act	of	1966	
	
A	motion	was	made	to	become	a	consulting	party	with	the	DOE	as	per	36	CFR	800.4	and	800.5,	
to	aid	DOE	in	identifying	all	properties	listed,	or	eligible	for	listing	in	the	National	Register	of	
Historic	Places	which	may	be	affected	by	the	proposed	undertaking.	Research,	archaeological	
surveys,	and	a	view	shed	analysis	are	planned	to	identify	historic	and	cultural	resources	that	
may	be	affected.	DOE	and	the	University	of	Maine	project	team	will	collaborate	with	all	
consulting	parties	throughout	the	Section	106	consultation	process	to	identify	historic	
properties	and	assess	effects	of	the	project.	
	
The	motion	passed.	
	
Discussion	ensued	on	parties	to	contact	for	information	pertaining	to	historic	places	on	
Monhegan,	and	the	assessors	asked	those	parties	to	send	information	to	the	Assessors	to	help	
inform	a	response	letter	to	this	request	for	collaboration.		
	
Pam	Rollinger	was	concerned	that	the	letter	was	addressed	to	the	town	of	Monhegan	instead	
of	Monhegan	Plantation.		
	
The	assessors	will	send	a	letter	in	response.	
	
Please	see	attached	documents	
	
Respectfully	submitted,	
	
Mott	Feibusch	



	

	



	



	

































	


